AUGUST 13, 2017                                  NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chairs….Kimberly Schoolcraft, Matthew Barnes
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
RCIA ……………………………Ray Breton, Rosemary Thresher
Bible Study………………………………………..........Sue Fratini 

Adult Education………………………..Mary Federici, Bob Stack
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS/PROGRAMS
Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

Just Faith…………………………………Pat Mack, Karen Scahill

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………......................Fr. Dan
Women’s Ministry Group..……………………..…..Mary Federici

Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS
Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Movement .……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..…………Chris Muldrew
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

PARISH MINISTRIES
Altar Server Scheduling……………………..……… Cindy Monti
Altar Server Training……………………………….Jim O’Connor
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers/Readers, Scheduling ......……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci
Sacristans.…………………..……..Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,  

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Soup Kitchen……………… …..... Marcia Daly, Sandy O’Connor
Take & Eat Ministry……..…………………………Cheryl Wood
Wedding Coordinator………………………….…..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                                                   Christina Straney, Tina Broderick

Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
OFFICE HOURS
The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Friday, 9:00AM-2:00PM. Sue is available to greet and assist you.
NEW PARISHIONERS
We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration and active participation is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors, as well as Catholic School Parish Subsidy.
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament is celebrated monthly. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least 6 months in advance. Be sure to contact the church BEFORE committing to date or venue with a deposit.
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners.
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
The Sacrament with Confession  is celebrated  each Saturday after the 8:00 am Mass, and from  3:15- 3:45 pm, as well as by appointment.
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY
The Chaplet is prayed as a group on Saturday afternoons at 3:45 in the Chapel.

MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA
The Novena is prayed every Saturday morning at the 8:00AM Mass in the Chapel.
HOSPITAL VISITS
If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
MONTHLY HEALING MASS
Monthly Healing Mass – 4th Sunday of Every Month at 2:00PM - St. George Church, 202 E. Main St. Chicopee, MA. 413-331-5656
HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
Hearing Assisted Devices are located near the American Flag at the back of the church.

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat 8/12     4:00PM  +Edward J. Bean, Jr.

                                  25th Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b his Wife and Family

Sun 8/13    7:00AM  +Loretta Albert     r/b the Albert Family
                  8:30AM  +Edith Murphy
                                   Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b Steve & Sue Murphy
                11:00AM  +William & Mary Capron
                                    r/b the Zecca Family
Mon 8/14  7:00AM  +Justin M. Giles
                                   r/b his mother Carol Chouinard and
                                        his aunt Marsha Hall

ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY - VIGIL

                  7:00PM  +Ed Dunn, Birthday Remembrance
                                     r/b his Family

ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY

Tue 8/15    7:00AM  +James Alderson
                                  r/b Phyllis & Peter Chlastawa
                  9:00AM  +Marlene Fondakowski     r/b her Family
Wed 8/16  7:00AM  +Dick Coughlin
                                   Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b his wife Norma and Family 
Thu  8/17  7:00AM  Communion Service                                  
Fri 8/18     7:00AM  Communion Service
Sat 8/19     8:00AM  +Rita Tobias, Birthday Remembrance
                                   r/b her daughter Joanne Hebert
                                   MIRACULOUS  MEDAL NOVENA
           3:15-3:45PM  CONFESSIONS (Chapel)

                  3:45PM  CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY (Chapel)
                  4:00PM  +Ernest Blair, Birthday Remembrance

                                   r/b his Family
Sun 8/20    7:00AM  +Tom Trottier
                                   5th Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b his wife Therese Trottier
                  8:30AM  +Geno Guerci, Birthday Remembrance

                                   r/b Steve & Sue Murphy
                11:00AM  +Esperanza Arana del Castillo
                                   r/b Kharmen & Carlo Saruca
FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…
     Though it’s Summer and it’s supposed to be relatively quiet, it seems like we have a lot going on around here, and more to come in the weeks ahead!
     I hate to bring it up - because I remember as a kid seeing the “Back to School” ads on TV and in the newspapers and I just hated it – but it is time for us to talk about Registration for our Parish Religious Education Program. The Program will be starting on September 17 for Grades 2-11 and September 23 for Grades K-1. Our Coordinators are working hard in getting the curriculum together for each grade and also ordering textbooks and recruiting “volunteer” teachers. You can help our Coordinators by Registering your child NOW, so that we can begin to get an idea of class sizes, numbers of books that need to be ordered, and the number of classes and teachers we need for each grade. Registration forms are near the bulletins in the church and on our Parish Website: www.diospringfield.org/olbs.
     Speaking of our Parish Website, it’s a little late this Summer, but I wanted to remind all of you that when you are on vacation or away from the parish on any given weekend, you can read our Parish Bulletin On-line. My thanks to our Music Director – Melanie Peetz – who manages our Website for us and keeps it current! Bulletins are marked as such in the list of contents on the website home page. Bulletins are “archived” for several weeks, so that you can catch up on all that is going on in the parish and the Diocese!
      Last weekend I spoke about the EWTN Family Celebration at the DCU Center in Worcester coming up in September. Again it’s a great opportunity for individuals and/or families as well. Great speakers and programs for children of all ages! The flyers that were in the bulletin last week are near the bulletins this week. If you did not fill one out last week, please do so this week and get it into the collection basket or drop it off at the Parish Office. September 9 is coming up fast and we will need to make a decision if we have enough people to warrant a bus. The Conference itself is FREE – the only cost is $5.00 for the bus for an individual, or $10.00 for a whole family! I hope you will take advantage of this opportunity so close by on Saturday September 9 and join members of our parish for this special day in support of our Catholic Faith!
     I was planning to share with you this weekend a concern about our Church Organ and the fact that we have had some larger “maintenance expenses” recently, relative to the organ. Back in late May we replaced a part at a cost of just over $1,000, and I learned just last week that there is another part it needs at a cost of just over $3,000. My understanding is that Allen Organs last a long time – most times at least 50 years - and ours is just 22 years old, but nonetheless these are expenses that can drain our savings and Development Funds, and so I need to share them with you. I am happy to say that having mentioned this expense to a member of our parish, that parishioner agreed to pay the full $3,000 for the new part for the organ! I am very grateful when that happens, and so I want to thank that parishioner for their generosity, as I do all of you for supporting the parish each week! You all have been doing great in helping us meet our budgeted expenses on most weeks, and again I am grateful! We will be putting out some numbers for the current fiscal year in the next few weeks, and where we currently stand in terms of our budget. Thanks you to all of you who renewed or made a new commitment back last fall to increasing your Weekly Offertory Giving. I know everyone can only do what they can do, and so I am grateful to all of you! 
     Finally, I hear from many of you that you are using the Listening Devices that can enhance and amplify the hearing of our sound system at Mass. I’m happy it works for many of you! In an effort to allow more people to use the system, and keeping in mind hygiene and sanitary concerns, we will be providing - starting this weekend – “Earbuds” – the ear piece and wire that attached to the mobile units. It’s best if everyone has their own earbuds for hygiene purposes, and so please take - at no cost - a set of earbuds from underneath the table that the listening devises are located on near the American Flag at the back of the church. Just bring the earbuds to church each week when you come. The mobile units will still have the over-the-ear hearing pieces that came with the system. So when you come to church just bring your earbuds, pick up a mobile unit from the charger and plug the earbud in. After Mass, bring the mobile unit back to the charger and take your earbuds home! And don’t be afraid to try the hearing devices – they are meant for the enhancement of your experience at Mass!
God Bless,                                             Fr. Dan
SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+PAUL GIBBS, SR.
requested by his wife Mary Gibbs 
SPECIAL INTENTION CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+ALFRED DRAPEAU
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY and

BIRTHDAY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Barbara Kelley Drapeau
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in honor of
MATTHEW JUDEN
requested by his Grandmother
VETERANS MEMORIAL GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+CARL BUTLER

ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by wife Nancy and Family
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GIRL SCOUTS FARMERS MARKET
[image: image3.jpg]


Girl Scout Troop 40230 will be holding their third annual Farmers' Market on Aug 20 from 7:30-12:30. You do not have to own a business to participate; this is also for all who have extra crops they cannot use and would like to make available to others. The troop is supporting eating locally, a healthier way of living which also helps the environment. For questions, or to reserve space, free of charge, please contact Pat O'Connor at oconnorp1749@comcast.net. 
JUSTFAITH

Longing for a safe place to talk about social issues through the lens of your Catholic faith? JustFaith is an inspiring and energizing program that engages participants in Jesus’ life and witness and our Gospel call to love and serve others. In community with other participants, you’ll share a spiritual journey of faith and compassion that is live-giving. For more information about JustFaith, contact Pat Mack at 413-374-7128 or Karen Scahill at 413-364-1870.
PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one,

please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.
AUGUST 19/20

TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

READINGS

Old Testament:    Isaiah 56:1, 6-7
New Testament:    Romans 11:13-15, 29-32
Gospel:   Matthew 15:21-28
READERS

 4:00PM  Ray Breton
              7:00AM  George Plante 

8:30AM  Chris Warren                  11:00AM  Rob Stevenson
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS

  4:00PM   Ken Malo, Rochelle Benoit, Darelene Fucci,

                  Jim O’Connor
  7:00AM   Lee Reynolds, Pat Mack, Rita Hutchinson
  8:30AM   Sue Baird-Dore, Donna Whelan, Steve Murphy
11:00AM   Mikey Hebda, Karl Weckstrom, Diane Sullivan, 

                   Rosemary Thresher 
OUR STEWARDSHIP

July 30, 2017
Regular and Development (gold)                  $   9,085

Budget Requirement per Week                          9,600

                                                            (deficit)    (515)
July Mortgage $ collected
                  $   4,542
Mortgage due for month

                       4,182






             360
THANK YOU!

REGISTER NOW FOR 2017-18

 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM

Registration forms for the 2017-18 Religious Education Program have been mailed. Please complete and send in your registration now. If you did not receive a form, they are available on the tables in the gathering space and on our websire. Religious Education classes will start on Sunday September 17 for grades 2-11 and on Saturday September 23 for grades K-1.

R.C.I.A.
In celebrating this month of Our Lady’s final journey to God in her glorious Assumption, let us ask her motherly intercession to draw souls to the Sacred Heart of her Son. The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a journey too – of conversion to God and what he intends for us. RCIA is the process by which persons who were never baptized, or were baptized in another Christian tradition, become members of the Church, a people on pilgrimage to our Heavenly Father. If you or someone you know is interested in RCIA, please contact Deacon Paul at 562-3450 or deaconpaulf@comcast.net.
ANNUAL PARISH MEN’S RETREAT

Our Annual Parish Men’s Retreat at the Holy Family Passionist Retreat Center in West Hartford, CT will be held on September 22-24. This new date replaces our previous March date which was somewhat inconvenient. This year’s theme, “Grace Enough” will help us discover how God’s grace is our greatest source of strength and courage to meet the ever-present challenges in our lives, leading to the true happiness and peace. Registration forms are available in the gathering space on the tables with the weekly bulletins. Financial support is available if needed. For more information visit the Holy Family website, holyfamilyretreat.org, or call either Paul Lussier (413) 529-2326 or John Strauss at (413) 562-9818.


HELP NEEDED FOR FALL REL ED PROGRAM
There is a need for a teacher’s aide in grade K and in grade 4 for our Religious Education Program beginning in September. If you would like to help, please call the parish office at 562-3450. This is a great opportunity for a student to earn service hours for confirmation.


COME FOR A VISIT WITH 
THE BLESSED MOTHER 

The Schoenstatt Movement in MA would like to invite you to an Open House on Sunday, August 20th from 8am-1pm to take a peek at the Blessed Mother’s new “Place of Grace” at the Schoenstatt Movement House on 163 Sandy Hill Road, Westfield. This Open House is an opportunity for the Schoenstatt Movement to thank all of you who helped to make the “Place of Grace” a reality. Light Refreshments will be served. Hope to see you there!
AUGUST/SEPTEMBER POOR BOX

TAKE & EAT INC.
Take & Eat Inc. (a nonprofit organization) is a ministry operated by volunteers in our parish, which serves hot meals to 70+ homebound senior citizens in Westfield one Sunday each month.  It is solely through individual donations and fund-raisers that funds are generated to provide these meals. 
     Envelopes for the Poor Box are located in the gathering space, on the left-side table with the bulletins.
PARISH OFFICE HOURS – JULY & AUGUST
Monday through Thursday 9:00am – 2:00pm

Friday 9:00am- noon


GOD BLESS & THANK YOU!

We thank the following who have made donations to the General Church Fund:

In memory of: Joyce Peetz
Terry & Charlie Rogers

Fratini Family

Larry & Lynn Labonte

Robert & Nancy Labonte

John & Jean Murphy

Gordon & Florence Snyder

Marilyn Orszak

Rosemary Moran
Jack & Pat Mack
2018 MASS BOOK

The 2018 Parish Mass Book is now open for scheduling Masses. Sue in our office will be happy to help you schedule a Mass for a loved one at a weekend or daily Mass. The offering is $10.00.  (Also, please note that the Mass Stipend should be paid at the time the Mass is reserved. Thank you!)

SUMMER “OFFERTORY” GIVING
We wish all those who will be taking a vacation away during the Summer months, a time of quiet and peaceful relaxation! But please don’t forget your parish during your vacation! Sending in Offertory ahead of time, or placing Offertory Envelopes in the collection basket when you return, helps us to keep the bills paid during the Summer months. God Bless You all!

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING OUR PARISH!

When you purchase items at Patrick Baker & Sons and give our church name or code 5740, our parish is given a portion of the proceeds. Visit Patrick Baker & Sons in the Retail Store located at 1650 West Street, Southington, CT, or call and place your order at 1-800-243-6385, or visit www.churchgoods.com/Products.
Our Parish can earn money on purchases you make through AmazonSmile - it’s the same Amazon you know - same products, same prices, same service. Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament (Westfield, MA) is a registered charity with AmazonSmile. Register at www.smile.amazon.com. 
Thanks to all of you who bring your bottles and cans for our on-going Parish Recycling Bottle and Can Fundraiser (drop off in the green shed by the baseball field). And special thanks to Carol Conroy and Joanne Fucci, who continue to do the “dirty work” of redeeming the bottles and cans! To date, we have raised a total of $24,928.70!

FAITH ON FIRE CATHOLIC RALLY

      Please join us on Thursday, August 17 and Friday, August 18 at 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM for a Faith on Fire Catholic Rally to be held on the grounds of Sacred Heart Parish, 1065 Springfield St in Feeding Hills. This two evening celebration includes: Praise and worship music with Psalm 33 and Jack Yourous, great speakers, a Eucharistic Procession, the Sacrament of Reconciliation, and prayers for healing with the laying on of hands. The Most Rev. Mitchell T. Rozanski, Bishop of Springfield and Fr. Anthony Gramlich, MIC, head of the Diocese of Springfield Catholic Charismatic Renewal, Rev. Thaddaeus Lancton and Valenda Liptak will be the main presenters.  There will also be lay witnesses each night who will speak on how God is the center in their lives.
      Food and beverages will be available for purchase; hot dogs, hamburgers, chips soda, fried dough, and more. Please bring your own lawn chairs and blankets for comfortable seating. There is no charge for this two day event; a free will offering will be taken up each night. This is a two evening event with different topics and speakers each night, so please come to both nights for the entire experience. In case of rain, the rally will be held in the church. For more information please call the Pastoral Minister Deb Biancesco at 413.786.8200 ext. 3. Come, bring a friend and celebrate our Catholic faith under the stars.

THANK YOU

An additional thank you for VBE Decorating goes to: 

Liz & Jake Falcetti

SISTERS OF ST. JOSEPH 

GOLF TOURNAMENT

We are so looking forward to yet another wonderful Sisters of St. Joseph Golf Classic at the Springfield Country Club on Monday, August 28. Funds raised in this event help support the Sisters in their retirement.

Schedule:  Two shotgun starts: 8am and 1pm

Continental Breakfast: 7:30am for morning golfers

Barbecue available at 11:30

Awards Banquet Social Hour: 6pm; Dinner: 7pm

Cost: $150 am player, $175 pm player, dinner only $45

Sponsorships: Gold Sponsor - $1,500, Silver Sponsor - $1,000, Bronze Sponsor - $500, Green/Tee Sponsor - $200, Cart Sponsor - $125

For more information, read our 2017 SSJ Golf Classic brochure or contact Sr. Eleanor Harrington at 413-536-0853 x223 or golfclassic@ssjspringfield.com. We look forward to seeing everyone at this summer's tournament on August 28th!

YOU’RE INVITED TO THE “FREE”

EWTN FAMILY CELEBRATION IN WORCESTER, MA!

EWTN Global Catholic Network invites you to our Family Celebration at the DCU Convention Center in Worcester, MA on Saturday & Sunday, September 9 & 10, for an inspiring weekend for your entire family! The theme will be “Celebrating the 100th Anniversary of Fatima”. Be renewed in your faith with inspirational talks by your favorite EWTN host, Fr. Mitch Pacwa, S.J, Susan Conroy, Fr. Maurice Emelu and Donna Marie Cooper O’Boyle. There will be events and programs for children. Shop for Holy Reminders at the Religious Catalogue Shop, attend Mass and be a part of a televised EWTN LIVE SHOW with Marcus Grodi. Admission is FREE, no tickets required! Log onto ewtn.com/familycelebration for more information. See the Flyer on the tables near the bulletins for our OLBS Parish Bus Trip on Saturday September 9!
JOHN MICHAEL TALBOT CONCERT
Sponsored by St. Mary Parish in Westfield, award-winning music pioneer John Michael Talbot will present a concert at Westfield State University at Denver Stage in Parenzo Hall, on Friday, September 15 at 7pm. Tickets are $30 for general seating and $50 for the VIP package. For more information call St. Mary Parish at 413-562-5477 or purchase tickets online at JohnMichaelTalbot.com.

FR. JAMES MARTIN TO SPEAK AT 

HOLY FAMILY RETREAT CENTER
Jesus: A Pilgrimage with Fr. James Martin, S.J. will be held on Friday, November 10 from 6-9pm at Holy Family Retreat Center in West Hartford, CT. What can historical studies about first-century Palestine really teach us about Jesus of Nazareth? How does the Risen Lord relate to the man who walked the dusty landscape of Galilee and Judea? What does it mean to talk about the "Jesus of history" and the "Christ of faith"? How do Jesus's human and divine natures work together? Fr. James Martin, Jesuit priest and New York Times bestselling author of Jesus: A Pilgrimage, will lead this fascinating exploration of the question: Who is Jesus? Cost is $40, includes dinner and book signing. Contact 860-760-9705 or www.holyfamilyretreat.org.
DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET

Just a reminder that the Divine Mercy Chaplet, prayed before the Blessed Sacrament on the Altar, is held every Saturday afternoon at 3:45 in the Chapel. Come before attending the 4:00pm Mass and pray this wonderful devotion. 
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